
OUUC Board Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2018
OUUC Classroom 3

Board officers present: Don Melnick, President, Fritz Wrede, Vice-president, John Tafejian, 
Treasurer, and Jim Anest, Secretary.

Members at large present: Wendy Tanner, Sara St. Clair, Maureen Canny.

Members at large not present:  Barry Zickuhr, Christine Parke


Exofficio Board Member present: Reverend Eric Posa

Congregational members present: James Trujillo and Tiffany Feltch.

Opening words were shared by Don.

We all read the Board Covenant. 

We reviewed the agenda and agreed to minor adjustments.

The Consent agenda was approved, which included the October Board meeting minutes, 
John’s financial report for October.

John presented a projection of 2018 revenue. He reported that pledges are projected to total 
$430,000, for an estimated total income of $487,000.

John presented and we discussed the 2019 budget which will be proposed to the congregation 
at our December 14 Congregational Meeting. The budget will total $488, 574.  A copy of John’s 
Budget report is attached the note below.

We discussed the specific terms of the proposed contract for the new settled minister. We con-
sidered some revised standard language suggested by the UUA. We agreed upon the lan-
guage for the Negotiations Team.

We discussed the compensation package for the new Settled Minister and agreed on a mini-
mum offer of $77,000, understanding that there would be some room to negotiate based on 
years of experience and other relevant factors.

The Ministerial Search Team (MST) was represented by James Trujillo and Tiffany Feltch. 
They reported that they are on schedule to submit quality products to the UUA, and expect the 
Congregational Record to be completed by the end of November. 

We discussed and approved the Monitoring Calendar. See the specifics below in a note.

We agreed to move the next Board Meeting to December 6 in order to give us more time to 
prepare for the December 14 Congregational Meeting. 



We adjourned our regular meeting and had a short meeting in Executive Session, in response 
to a request for information as a part of a routine fiscal review.

Then in the open session that followed we voted to: 1) Provide a copy of Thomas’s resignation 
agreement, but 2 declined providing contact information for the then board President because 
she is no longer a members of this congregation. We did agree to give the financial reviewer 
opportunity to talk with still sitting board members, Jim Anest and Wendy Tanner, who were on 
the board at the time of Thomas’s resignation.

The next board meeting will be Thursday, December 6, 2018.

Submitted this 16th day of November, 2018 by Jim Anest, Board Secretary.

(See 2 Notes below) 



Note 1:  2019 Budget proposed by the Board



Note 2: Ends Monitoring Calendar


